Fairway Ridge Homeowners Association 

Board of Directors Meeting

January 22, 2023
Minutes Prepared by PG 


MEMBERS PRESENT:   Amy Cohen, Michael Feder, Lisa Grove, Luci Konken and Debbie Williams.  Also present: Penny Gatsis (Property Manager).  
HOMEOWNERS PRESENT:  Yes    MEETING CALLED TO ORDER: 7:00 pm
HOMEOWNER PARTICIPATION:  There were three homeowners present to discuss AC Violations on their property.  Please see below for details.
APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MONTH’S MINUTES:  Approved via email
AC Requests:  Approved via email
· 6295 Eagle Ridge:  Replace front door
AC Request: 

· 6056 Par Ct:  Solar Panels-Luci makes a motion to approve, Debbie 2nd, motion approved
Violations:

· Commercial Vehicle-24-hour notice:  As of the 21st, the ladders have been removed from the vehicle.  All fines will remain on the account as the homeowner was not compliant when asked and if the ladders are seen again not being removed until the vehicle is removed, fines will be resume.
· Commercial Vehicle:  The homeowner was present and discussed the small demarcation on the vehicle.  The Board approved covering the demarcations with a magnetic piece and fines would be removed.
· Painting siding without approval:  The homeowner was present and informed that changes to the exterior of the home require approval from the Board prior to work beginning on the project.  The homeowner has been asked to repaint the front door a color that will be approved by the Board, remove the turf from the porch and required to properly and frequently maintain the paint on the siding.  If they do not properly maintain the paint, they will be informed that the siding needs to be replaced.  The homeowner was given an AC Improvement Request form and a deadline of May 1st to comply.  Once AC Request is submitted and reviewed by the Board, they will need to sign acknowledging that they will need to maintain the paint or replace the siding. 
· Feeding the wildlife:  The homeowner reached out to the PM requesting this be addressed at the February meeting as they were unable to attend the January meeting.
· 10-day notice: PM has reached out 5 separate times after the homeowner left a message at the office.  Fines will continue to accrue as no contact has been made by the homeowner regarding the general condition of the property.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  4th Quarter Financials and the 2023 Summary were reviewed 

NEW BUSINESS:

· Board Positions:  The Board discussed their current positions and stated they would like to continue in those positions.  The new Board will take over as Secretary for the outgoing Board member.  PM will send all Nextdoor passwords to the new Secretary.
· Town Hall Suggestion for Board Candidates:  A homeowner suggested having a meeting prior to the elections where homeowners could ask the candidates questions.  That can currently be done prior to voting at the Annual General Meeting but will be discussed as we prepare for the next election.
· Documentation Fee:  The closing documentation fee has not increased in at least 12 years.  The Board voted to increase the fee from $100 to $200 per closing which is more in line with industry standard.  Luci makes a motion to approve, Michael and Lisa 2nd, motion approved
· Pond Sediment Removal:  Sediment removal for the Pebble Creek Pond is on the reserve schedule for 2024.  The PM received a quote from McCloud Aquatics for an amount significantly higher than what was budgeted for in the reserve.  As of the last inspection by the Stormwater Management Team, the pond is in compliance.  It is due for the annual inspection in the Spring.  PM will provide those findings to the Board at that time but in the meantime, PM will reach out to Scientific Aquatic for another quote.  
· Declaration Review:  PM will reach out to our attorney (KSN) to determine what changes can be made at the Board’s discretion and which changes would need a 75% vote from homeowners.  PM will provide follow up at the next meeting.
· Social Media:  At this time, the Board will continue with communication on Nextdoor and reassess later.  
· Furnace:  One of the upstairs furnaces has an inducer motor that is failing.  The furnace was originally on the Reserve budget to be replaced in 2024 but was bumped to 2025.  The furnace is 15 years old.  PM provided 4 options, one to repair and three to replace.  PM will follow up with the Board on the questions they had via email for a vote.
PENDING BUSINESS:

· None
Meeting Adjourned: 7:46 pm
Next Meeting Monday February 26, 2024
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